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ST JOSEPH’S RC PRIMARY SCHOOL



                                                                                                                           Friday 1st March 2024
Dear Parents,

We welcome the children back after half term and look forward to starting our new topic ‘Let it Grow!‘ based around the text ‘The Frog Prince Continued’ by Jon Scieszka and ‘Tadpoles Promise’ by Jeanne Willis. The children will be writing character descriptions and letters. We will be learning about life cycles through our science lessons and this will support us with our explanation text writing. 
Religion

This half term we will be focusing on giving thanks. The children will learn that there are different ways to say thank you. They will learn about the Last Supper and the different parts of the Mass. Year 2 will know that we give thanks to God during Holy Communion. As Lent is an important part of our Catholic faith the children will be learning about why we celebrate it. The children will be bringing our Lent bag home during this time. 

English 
Year 2 will be focusing upon spelling the Common Exception words, the use of descriptive vocabulary, simple punctuation marks and handwriting. The children will address these targets through narrative and non-fiction writing.

Reading will continue to be a crucial part of our learning. It is essential that the children are able to recognise and spell common exception words as well as using our phonics knowledge to improve both our reading and writing. We are encouraging the children to read as much as possible and to discuss the text, to further develop their comprehension skills. Please continue to support your children in achieving their reading awards by reading at home each day.

Phonics

Focused phonic sessions will be taught every day throughout this half term. Spelling homework will include a mixture of words based on their phonics sessions, in addition to common exception words. Please continue to practise spellings on ‘Spelling Shed’. 
Maths
In Maths we will be learning to choose and use appropriate standard units to estimate and measure length and height in any direction (m/cm); mass (kg/g); temperature (°C); capacity (litres/ml) to the nearest appropriate unit, using rulers, scales, thermometers and measuring vessels. The children will also be learning to compare and order lengths, mass, volume/capacity and record the results using greater than > , less than < and equal to =.
Topic 
Geography: This term in Geography we will be recapping over continents and oceans as well as looking in more detail about our country and the other countries in the United Kingdom. Children will learn about the seas that surround the United Kingdom and different examples of human and physical geography that we can see in our country. Year 2 will use their map reading skills and atlases in class to help their knowledge. 
Art: In relation to our book this term ‘The Frog Prince Continued’ by Jon Scieszka, Year 2 will be creating their own frog prince art work using oil pastels. They will learn about texture, pattern and colour while creating some amazing art work.
Science 
The children will learn about animals including humans. They will learn that animals have offspring which grow into adults. They will find out about and describe the basic needs of animals, including humans for survival. Year 2 will learn about the life cycles of various living things and how a balanced diet keeps us healthy. 

PE
This half term classes 5 and 6 will be having PE on -
Class 5 (Miss McQuaid): Wednesday and Thursday
Class 6 (Mrs Bellett): Monday and Wednesday 
Please ensure your child wears their full PE kit to school on their PE days. PE will be often be taught outside so please ensure that your child dresses for the weather. 

Homework 

Reading – please continue to read as often as possible with your child and ensure that reading records and reading books are in school every day. 

The Reading Championship will continue. Please be aware that books will only be changed if reading records have been signed by an adult. Good luck everybody, let’s get reading!
Spellings – please continue to practise weekly spellings on ‘Spelling Shed’. Both classes have their spelling test every Friday. 
We hope that your children enjoy exploring our topic. 

Yours Sincerely, 
Miss McQuaid and  Mrs Bellett[image: image4.wmf]
